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My name is Theodore Charlick from Salem Oregon and | oppose HB3063.

HB3063 violates foundational American principles by depriving individuals of the freedom to live out their beliefs
and demanding conformity of thought. Any person who objected to receiving vaccines which were produced with
aborted fetal cells (DTaP, MMR, Varicella-Chicken Pox, and Shingles) would be excluded from the public
education system because of their religious beliefs. Religious discrimination is not right, not democratic, and not
American.

If this bill became law it would be illegal for my family to attend our church.

The day my son Philemon was given his four month shots was the day he had his first seizure. He continued
having seizures for the next three years. He has continued to have developmental delays and other health
problems since. In our efforts to help our son we learned everything we could about vaccines and their effects. As
a result of what we have learned, we made the choice to cease any further vaccinations of any of our children.

Because ORS 433.235(b) defines a children’s facility as “a program operated by, or sharing the premises with,
a certified child care facility, school or post-secondary institution where care is provided to children, six weeks of
age to kindergarten entry, except as exempted by rule of the authority” the mandatory vaccination regulations
would include every church that has a child care facility or school on their property. If the law were enforced as it is
written, shot records would be required to attend a Sunday service, or any other event on the property. At Salem
First Baptist, where we attend, this includes Cub Scouts, Upward Basketball, youth groups, AWANA club,
weddings, and funerals. Can you imagine asking a guest on a Sunday morning or at a wedding for proof of
immunization?

Finally, if vaccines were actually effective, those who were vaccinated would have nothing to fear from those who
are not. If they are not effective there is no sense in mandating them.
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